Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost Paul Gray Office of the Chancellor 200 California Hall, MC 1500 Campus

Re: Faculty/Staff Parents' Response to the 2006 Bogy-Klinman ECEP Report

Dear Executive Vice Chancellor and Provost Gray:

We write to express our appreciation for the time and energy invested by Professors Klinman and Bogy to investigate the state of the Early Childhood Education Program and to make recommendations to help make ECEP a stronger, more viable program that parents, teachers, and administrators can be proud of and secure with. We applaud a number of their recommendations, including the reclassification of the ECEP director's position to a higher level of salary and autonomy, a nationwide search for such a director, an open hiring process for the new director in which high level campus administrators, faculty, parents, and ECEP teachers are all involved, a halt in continuing the reorganization process until a new director can take charge, and finding new and creative ways to make ECEP more financially viable.

All of these particular recommendations – and your request for the report in the first place – represent a very positive first step in addressing the major problems that have faced ECEP for a number of years now. The response of AVC LeGrande and VC Padilla suggests that they will honor several of these recommendations.

With the intent of seeing this recent progress continue and to help shepherd it forward, we also write to call attention to several apparent misconceptions that senior program administrators responsible for ECEP have about the current turmoil in the program and which are propagated in this report:

- First, the impression is given in the report that only "several" parents have formally complained about their dissatisfaction with management at the program director level and above. On the contrary, 51 parents (not including parents without official university titles) have signed organized letters to you and to VC Padilla, in addition to a number of parents who have corresponded with you individually, demonstrating widespread dissatisfaction with management among the majority of faculty/staff parents.
- Second, the report suggests that parents were manipulated by "several" teachers into writing these letters as a means to resist the reorganization. This suggestion has no basis. Parents can and did independently evaluate management's competence and responsiveness to parent concerns, and parent complaints about the administration of ECEP began long before the proposed reorganization. Indeed, one of our primary complaints about the reorganization was that it appeared to us to be a strategy by administrators to avoid working on the majority of problems that were identified by the 2003 External Review and the subsequent management-sponsored Working Groups of parents and teachers, which we feel have not been meaningfully addressed.
- Third, based on our daily contact with *all* teachers in the faculty/staff centers, we feel it is inaccurate to suggest, as the report does, that only a few vocal teachers are frustrated with management practices. Many teachers are by nature not as outspoken as others, and some fear

retribution from management [The 2003 External Review indicates that this is not an unreasonable fear.]. It is thus understandable that few, if any, teachers would have voiced their complaints during the visits of Professors Klinman and Bogy to the childcare centers.

In summary, we are hopeful that a new and more autonomous ECEP director, selected by a committee constituted as recommended in the report, will bring improvements in the day-to-day functioning of the Early Childhood Education Program on our campus. However, if the misconceptions and inaccuracies noted above continue to be held and propagated by senior administrators, we fear that progress in restoring parent confidence in ECEP and in repairing the divisive rifts in our childcare community will be impaired.

As you do, we hope that the report can serve as a guide for a more collaborative environment among management, teachers, and parents as we all strive together to make the ECEP community a model for excellence in child care and a cornerstone in the foundation of the University's family friendly initiatives.

Sincerely,

Gary Andersen, PhD, Staff Scientist, Earth Sciences Division, LBNL, CSC (2004-2006)

Issmat Atteereh, CSC (1999-2001 & 2003-2005)

Barton Blum, Chief Operating Officer, American Soil Products, CKIC (2000-2005) and CSC (2003-2006)

Rastislav Bodik, Assistant Professor, Electrical Engineering/Computer Science, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2005-2006)

Zuzana Bodikova, System Analyst, Moore Iacofano Goltsman, Inc., CKIC (2005-2006)

Kristie A. Boering, Associate Professor, Departments of Chemistry and of Earth and Planetary Science, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2002-2006) and CSC (2004-2006)

Barbara A. Boster, Media Relations, UC Berkeley, CSC (2003-2005)

Jon Broshious, Project Administrator, Communication & Network Services Design and Network Development, UC Berkeley, CSC (2003-2005)

Mark Chekal-Bain, Special Assistant to the Attorney General, Department of Justice, Oakland, CKIC (2005-2006)

Ronald C. Cohen, Associate Professor and Vice Chair of Instruction, Departments of Chemistry and of Earth and Planetary Science, and Director, Berkeley Atmospheric Sciences Center, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2002-2006) and CSC (2004-2006)

Joanne Cohn, PhD, Space Fellow, Space Sciences Laboratory, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2001-2004) and CSC (2004-2006)

Elizabeth Coscia, Research Associate, Department of Psychology-Hyena Project, UC Berkeley, CSC (2002-2004 & 2005-2006)

Brandon DeFrancisci, CIH, Associate Director-Training, Emergency Response, and Audit Programs, Acting Manager-Health & Safety Team, Environment, Health & Safety, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2004-2006)

Shirley K. DeFrancisci, eBusiness Systems Consultant, Wells Fargo & Company, CKIC (2004-2006)

Melanie Dixon, Programmer/Analyst III, Haas School of Business, UC Berkeley, CSC (2003-2006)

- Jamie Does, CKIC (2002-2005) and CSC (2005-2006)
- Monique Does, Project Manager, Childhood Leukemia Study, School of Public Health, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2002-2005) and CSC (2005-2006)
- Jennifer Doudna, Professor, Departments of Chemistry and of Molecular and Cell Biology, CSC (2005-2006)
- Beshara Doumani, Associate Professor, Department of History, UC Berkeley, CSC (1999-2001 & 2003-2005)
- Tami Driver, Administrative Specialist, Institute of International Studies, UC Berkeley, CSC (2001-2002) and CSC (2005-2006)
- Debra Ellisen, North Berkeley Investment Partners, Berkeley, CSC (2004-2006)
- Eric Ellisen, Project Manager, Capital Projects, UC Berkeley, CSC (2004-2006)
- Greg Engargiola, Assistant Research Astronomer, Radio Astronomy Lab, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003-2006)
- Karen S. Feldman, Lecturer, Departments of Rhetoric and German, UC Berkeley, CSC (2004-2006)
- Stephen Friet, Animal Resources Supervisor, Office of Laboratory Animal Care, UC Berkeley; CSC (2002-2004 & 2005-2006)
- Tenny Frost, Executive Director, Alumni Relations, Haas School of Business, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2005 and CSC (2003-2006)
- Jeffrey Hadler, Assistant Professor of South and Southeast Asian Studies, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003-2006)
- Lisa Harper, PhD, Specialist, Department of Molecular and Cell Biology, UC Berkeley, CSC (2001-2006)
- Valerie Helmold, Principal Analyst, Academic Personnel, Vice Provost for Academic Affairs office, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003-2006) and CSC (2006)
- Kathleen James-Chakraborty, Professor of Architecture, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003) and CSC (2004-2005)
- Wen (Elena) Jiang, Principal Analyst, Administrative Systems Department, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003-2006)
- Thomas A. Kalil, Special Assistant to the Chancellor for Science and Technology, UC Berkeley, CSC (2002-2006)
- Joanne Karchmer, Executive Director, Career Development, Boalt Hall School of Law, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2005) and CSC (2003-2006)
- Scott Karchmer, Partner at Morgan, Lewis & Bockius, LLP, CKIC (2000-2005) and CSC (2003-2006)
- Andrew Kitt, Teacher, Menlo School, Atherton, CKIC (2004-2006)
- Jennifer R. Kitt, Director, Volunteer and Leadership Giving, University Relations, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2004-2006)
- Christopher L. Kutz, Professor of Law, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003-2005) and CSC (2005-2006)
- Louise Lee, Assistant Director of the Berkeley Center for Law & Technology, Boalt Hall School of Law, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2006) and CSC (2003-2005)
- Mike Lee, Bay Area Title Services, CKIC (2000-2006) and CSC (2003-2005)
- Taeku Lee, Associate Professor, Department of Political Science, UC Berkeley, CSC (2004-2006)
- James Lovekin, Consultant in Geothermal Energy, GeothermEx, Inc., Richmond, CA, CKIC (2000-2005) and CSC (2003-2006)

- Christine Martin, CPA, Harvey M. Rose Accountancy Corporation, San Francisco, CKIC (2003-2006) and CSC (2006)
- Maria Mavroudi, Assistant Professor, Department of History, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2001) and CSC (2002-2003)
- Maryanne McCormick, CSC (2002-2006)
- Rose Mota, Assistant Warehouse Manager, University Students' Cooperative Association, CKIC (2006) and CSC (2004-2006)
- Deirdre K. Mulligan, Director, Samuelson Law, Technology & Public Policy Clinic, and Acting Clinical Professor of Law, Boalt Hall School of Law, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2001-2006) and CSC (2004-2006)
- Robert Nadeau, Assistant Research Geophysicist, Berkeley Seismology Laboratory, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2006) and CSC (2004-2006)
- Deirdre Nurre, RCRA Program Development Officer, US Environmental Protection Agency, San Francisco, CSC (2005-2006)
- Panos Papadopoulos, Professor and Vice Chair of Instruction, Department of Mechanical Engineering, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2001) and CSC (2002-2003)
- Heather Pineda, MPH, Health Plan Administrator, University Health Services, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2003) and CSC (2003-2005)
- Moira A. Perez, Ph.D., Director of Fellowships and Appointments, UC Berkeley Graduate Division, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2004-2005) and CSC (2005-2006)
- Whendee Silver, Associate Professor, Department of Environmental Science, Policy, and Management, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2001-2003) and CSC (2003-2005)
- Greg Stover, Research Engineer, LBNL, CSC (2001-2006)
- Iris D. Tommelein, Professor and Vice Chair of Instruction, Department of Civil and Environmental Engineering, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2000-2005) and CSC (2003-2006)
- Brian Wirth, Assistant Professor, Department of Nuclear Engineering, UC Berkeley, CKIC (2003-2006) and CSC (2006)